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Forrest Primary P&C Meeting
Executive Report T3 Wk 5 16.08.17
Cheryl O’Connor survey of Forrest Parents and Staff:  Report Cheryl will deliver her report to the Board this evening.
NAPLAN 

ACARA released the NAPLAN 2017 summary report on 2nd August, with preliminary data suggesting that Canberra school students have maintained their overall high performance compared to previous years. See article below from the DG.

Schools will receive and distribute student reports this week.
Positive Education: Next Steps at FPS
Recently Hayley Singh, Sam Bird and Megan Ryan attended a one day Positive Education session in order to equip teachers with the knowledge and skills they need to deliver positive education in the classroom. 
A school curriculum that incorporates wellbeing will ideally prevent depression, increase life satisfaction, encourage social responsibility, promote creativity, foster learning and even enhance academic achievement (Waters, 2014).
Positive Education in Action (Hayley Singh, Sam Bird and Meg Ryan)

This professional learning session explored the whole-school and classroom approach to Positive Education. The what, how and when to teach positive education in the context of the PYP. The workshop included:

· observations of Positive Education classes being taught in a primary school context.
· learning about the implicit curriculum: how Positive Education is incorporated into academic lessons across the community.
· Exploring curriculum materials

· learning about opportunities for further training and support from the Institute of Positive Education.
Questions/wonderings

· How is Positive Education incorporated into the PYP Framework?

· What does it look like on a day to day level? (Explicit teaching, language, Positive Education elements)

· Where do we start? (Whole school scope and sequence, PERMA/Character Strengths)

· How do we educate the parent community?

· How can we share this with the PYP network?

Academic Journal Article – An Applied framework for Positive Education

Schools are one of the most important developmental contexts in young people’s lives and can be a key source of the skills and competencies that support their capacity for successful adaptation (Hamilton and Hamilton,2009).Positive Education continues to grow with the recognition of the important role played by schools in fostering wellbeing and the link between wellbeing and academic success. 

This journal article, written by Geelong Grammar employees, explores the benefits of Positive Psychology and Positive Education in young people’s lives and the components of Positive Education that contribute to children being able to flourish.

An applied framework for Positive Education. International Journal of Wellbeing, 3(2), 147-161. doi: 10.5502/ijw.v3i2.2 Norrish, J. M., Williams, P., O'Connor, M., & Robinson, J. (2013). 
Hayley Singh 16.8.2017
PYP News
Open Schools Week From 7 to 11 August all the IB PYP (International Baccalaureate - Primary Years Programme) schools in Canberra opened their doors to share best practice in range of areas. During Open Schools’ Week, Forrest Primary School provided several one-hour sessions for visiting teachers. Teachers from our school also visited other PYP schools. Open Schools’ Week aims to improve student outcomes by developing a sustainable, growing network of schools where teachers can showcase best practice and share ways to embed the PYP and inquiry learning across the whole school.
PYP PANL 3 PYP PANL Schools met at Forrest earlier this term to discuss ways in which PYP schools will implement and embed inquiry maths. Emma Sandford, an Inquiry Maths ReSolve Champion for the ACT and a potential ‘Lead Teacher’ led a segment of that session. Emma has started a very successful blog to which all teachers contribute. 
PYP Action
It has been a goal that we increase the Action at the end of Units of Inquiry.  
Well, we have Action going on everywhere in Term 3.
Kindergarten HT and KDO are saving the Koalas. 

Kindergarten KS are saving the Tigers. 
4B – Crown of Thorn Sea Stars (COTS) are saving the coral in the Barrier Reef.
Year 5 are saving the ocean from pollution 
And Year 6 are also saving the tigers.
Staffing

Welcome to Jennifer Pickard who has joined us in the preschool. Jennifer and Rachel Hogan form a tandem team who will wow the preschool with a PYP programme enhanced by Montessori.

Jackie Hall is working as the relief Business Manager while Ann is in Vietnam until the end of August.

Welcome back to Patricia Williams who has returned to do in house relief. Patricia will enter the staffing round this month as she is at the end of her tenure this year.

Erika Elling and Alicia swapped jobs on Monday 7th August as Alicia wants to do admin work and Erika wants to support children and teachers as an LSA.

The SLB (Deputy Principal) substantive position was finalised at transfer. The successful applicant is Renee Berry who will begin work at FPS in Term 3 2018 after taking maternity leave. Hayley Singh will continue to act in the position. 
New Initiatives

The Occupational Violence Plan (OV) has been launched by the H&S section of our department.  The policy stresses that the safety of children and the welfare of teachers is of equal priority. It suggests that schools will be well supported in relation to these issues. 
New Australian Curriculum The Australian Curriculum has been re-packaged for easy access for teachers. It emphasises that teachers need to concentrate on Achievement Standards rather than content descriptors. 
STEM Did you know that this is Science Week? The AC has a Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM) curriculum which teaches children to be competent in all of these areas. In a PYP school we seek to teach STEM through the Programme of Inquiry (PoI). We have just purchased lots of robotic toys that help children learn to code and these were showcased to the board by Dan Heap last week. Dan and his colleagues on the STEM committee (headed up by Nicole Richardson), will be train all teachers how to teach robotics as part of the units of Inquiry. Dan and Louise McMullen have just submitted a grant application to ensure that STEM is embedded in a sustainable way into our programme. 
Professional Learning January  2018

Writing Workshop The directorate has offered a series of session to introduce principals and executive teams to ‘writing’ in 2017. In 2018 the whole staff will join other schools for a one day workshop with Louise Dempsey. 
Peter Farmer Inquiry Maths Workshop Peter Farmer worked with our Principals as Numeracy Leader (PANL) teams in 2017. He comes from WA and will do a one day interactive session with each of the following PYP schools, Red Hill, Miles Franklin and Forrest.
NAPLAN NEWS from the Director General, Natalie Howson
(Today) ACARA released the NAPLAN 2017 summary report, with preliminary data suggesting that Canberra school students have maintained their overall high performance compared to previous years.

At least ninety-two percent of all Canberra students performed at or above national minimum standards across all year groups and most assessment domains.  ACT mean scores were the highest or equal highest in the nation with NSW and VIC in 15 of the 20 areas tested, compared with 14 of 20 in the 2016 preliminary data. 

Whilst this high achievement is great for us, we are still shifting our focus from achievement to progress. We want to see that we are making progress year on year. Because we come from a high base, we must be focused on individual progress for every student, regardless of their circumstances. 

NAPLAN provides a useful snapshot of information about individual students’ literacy and numeracy skills, and provides us with information about how education programs are working and what areas need to be prioritised for improvement.

NAPLAN testing is only one piece of the puzzle we use to track our students’ progress in literacy and numeracy, and does not replace the extensive ongoing assessments made by teachers everyday about each student that informs teaching and learning to seek the best outcomes for students.

We collect a lot of data about our students and we are working on how we can better use all data to inform our teaching, so that each and every student is progressing in their learning.  It will take some time to see the results of these efforts to flow through in our system level data, but our focus remains ensuring that every child and young person, regardless of their background or circumstances has access to the best possible education.

You will likely be aware that we are currently progressing the Future of Education initiative, which will result in a policy platform that will inform the next 10 years of education in the ACT. We are currently seeking feedback from the whole community about experiences with our education system in order to inform this work.  As education professionals, I encourage you to visit yoursay.act.gov.au and share your insights and ideas. 

I would like to commend our students on their results and thank our dedicated teachers for all their hard work. 
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